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Monday Night Rosary 
 

Monday evenings at 8:10 PM 
You need not know how to pray the Rosary.  
Rosary beads and prayer guides provided. 

 
ALL ARE WELCOME!  

 

Good Friday Guidelines 
 

 

FASTING is to be observed by all 18 years of age and 
older, who have not yet celebrated their 59th birthday. 
On Good Friday, one full meatless meal is allowed. 
Two other meals, sufficient to maintain strength, may 
be taken according to each one’s needs, but together 
they should not equal another full meal. Eating be-
tween meals is not permitted, but liquids, including 
milk and juices, are allowed.  
 

ABSTINENCE is observed by all 14 years of age and  
older. On days of abstinence, no meat is allowed. 
Note that when health or ability to work would be  
seriously affected, the law does not oblige. When in 
doubt concerning fast and abstinence, the parish 
priest should be consulted.  
 

Fasting, almsgiving, and prayer are the three  
traditional disciplines of Lent. All the faithful and  
catechumens undertake these practices seriously, in 
a spirit of penance and of preparation for baptism or 
of renewal of baptism at Easter.  

 

EASTER FLOWERS AND MUSIC DONATIONS 
 

As we prepare for Easter, we will be accepting donations to make the Easter celebrations even more 
special with  lovely flowers and special music. There are envelopes in the entrances of the Church or 
you may use this form.  All memorial names will be included on a list on Easter Sunday.  
 

 
 
 
 
 

    All names must be submitted by this Sunday, March 25th  
 
 

 

                          Easter Flowers & Music Donation 
 

                  Amount: $___________ 
 

In Memory of: (please print) 
 
   ___________________________________________ 

   ___________________________________________ 

   ___________________________________________ 

   ___________________________________________ 

 

The Pontifical Good Friday Collection 
 

Pope Francis has asked our parish to support the 
Pontifical Good Friday Collection, which helps 
Christians in the Holy Land. 
 

Your support helps the church minister in parishes, 
provide Catholic schools and offer religious  
education.  The Pontifical Good Friday Collection 
also helps to preserve the sacred shrines. 
 

The wars, unrest and instability have been  
especially hard on Christians.  In these times of 
crisis, the Pontifical Good Friday Collection  
provides humanitarian aid to refugees. 
 

When you contribute to the Pontifical Good Friday 
Collection, you become an instrument of peace 
and join with Catholics around the world in  
solidarity with the Church in the Holy Land. 
 
For more information about Christians in the Holy 
Land, visit www.myfransciscan.org/good-Friday. 
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ATTENTION PARISHIONERS . .   
 
 

If you know of someone who is 
in need of a Pastoral Visit... 
someone who is homebound,  
struggling, or may appreciate 
some company please contact 
the Parish Office. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

We are looking for 3-4 people to clean and press 
various linens used in the Church  
 

(purificators, altar cloths, corporals, etc ) 
 

If you would be willing to help, please contact 
Brian Cullen at the Parish Office 781-326-1071 or 
via email at b.cullen@saintmmparish.org. 

 

Presented by: 
 

Bridges by EPOCH at Westwood 
140 University Avenue 

Westwood 
 

Thursday, March 29th  -  2:15 PM 
 

‘Coping Techniques for Caregivers’ at  
Norwood Senior Center  

275 Prospect Street, Norwood 
 

Caring for a memory-impaired loved one can be 
challenging.  
 

♦ Complimentary presentation 
♦ Learn how to take care of your own needs 

while caring for your loved one, as well as 
how you can best address caregiver stress, 
during this informative presentation  

♦ Led by Alicia Seaver, a Certified Memory     
Impairment Specialist and the Vice President 
of Memory Care Operations at EPOCH Senior 
Living. 

 

For more information or to RSVP:  
781-251-6630. 

 

PASTORAL CARE TO THE SICK &  
HOMEBOUND 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Blue Hill Collaborative, 
Hyde Park  -  Central 

Saturdays April 21st & April 28th 
9:00 AM  -  3:00 PM 

 

(NEED TO ATTEND BOTH SATURDAYS) 
 

Workshop on visiting the sick 
 A review of communication skills, the     

basics of pastoral visitation, key illness  is-
sues, spiritual needs and concerns 

 Grief, loss and dying and caregiving issues 
 Instructor, Timothy Duff, Certified Chaplain 
 Eucharistic ministers, pastoral visitors,   

parish nurses and others are encouraged to 
attend 

 Fee $40 
 Please register by February 20th 
 Pre-registration is required 
 20 registrants required to sponsor class 
 

For information/registration, please contact: 
 

Karen Farrell 
kfarrell@rcab.org 

617-746-5843 

 
 

 
 

All young adults in their 20s and 30s 

are welcome to aƩend the 

Norfolk County Catholics (NCC) 

"Kick-Off” event! 
 

St. Mary Parish of Walpole (Parish Hall) 
Thursday, April 5th  -  7:00 PM 

 

Come together to meet new people, enjoy food and 
music, and learn about the mission and goals of 

NCC! 
 

Please register online for FREE at 
ncc-kick-off-event.eventbrite.com 

 

For more informaƟon, please visit 

www.norfolkcountycatholics.com 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 

PARISH STAFF E-MAIL ADDRESSES 
 

Father Linehan  – s.linehan@saintmmparish.org 

Brian Cullen  – b.cullen@saintmmparish.org 

Max Collins   – m.collins@saintmmparish.org 

Karlene Duffy  – k.duffy@saintmmparish.org 

Jacqueline Kerr  – j.kerr@saintmmparish.org 

Mark Nemeskal  – nemeskal@verizon.net 

Denise Raftery  – d.raftery@saintmmparish.org 

 

BAPTISM 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Please welcome our newest member in the   

Catholic faith baptized at St. Margaret Mary on  
Sunday, March 18th, 2018 

 

Molly Beatrice McLaughlin 
 

We offer congratulations to the family and  
welcome them to the community! 

 

EASTER COLLECTION 
 

Next week, our Easter collection will once again 
benefit the Clergy Health and Retirement Trust 
which cares for the health and well-being of our 
priests.  Our priests are always there for us; 
sharing Christ’s good news, performing good 
works, and building communities of good faith.  All 
are welcome to learn more and make a gift online 
at clergytrust.org or you can donate $25 through 
your cell phone by texting the word PRIEST25 to 
20222 (msg. & data rates may apply).  And don’t 
forget to find and follow the Trust on Facebook by 
searching “@ClergyTrust.” Our priests thank you 
for your prayers and support. 

Dear Friends in Christ, 
 

Every Catholic owes it to themselves to 
experience the Triduum, the name giv-
en to the liturgies of Holy Thursday, 
Good Friday and the Easter Vigil. To 
fully share with Jesus the fullness of joy 

that comes with His Resurrection at Easter, we need 
first to accompany Him at the Last Supper, the Garden 
of Gethsemane, the Via Delarosa and Calvary. 
 

On Holy Thursday, the Church marks the Lord’s  
institution of both the Eucharist and the priesthood. 
Christ’s institution of the Eucharist is unmistakable: “Do 
this is memory of me.” At every celebration of the Holy 
Sacrifice of the Mass, we hear these words. The Last 
Supper was never meant to be a one-time event, the 
Lord instructs his Apostles to continue to do this. On 
Holy Thursday, priests around the world will kneel down 
and wash the feet of their parishioners, which they also 
will do in memory of Jesus, who on the first Holy  
Thursday did likewise for the Apostles as a preview of 
what He would endure the next day – the perfect model 
of what love for God and neighbor, born out of humility, 
truly looks like. There’s a unique sense of joy that flows 
from Holy Thursday Mass in thanksgiving for these two 
great gifts.  
 

Good Friday is the one day out of the year that there is 
no Mass, though there is a very moving liturgical ser-
vice. Upon walking into a church on Good Friday, it’s 
hard to miss that something is different. The altar and 
ambo are stripped bare, the tabernacle is empty and 
the sanctuary lamp is not lit. Indeed, on that first Good 
Friday, Jesus was stripped of everything He had to 
give, he emptied the Tabernacle of His Body and the 
Light of the World was extinguished.  We leave the 
church in silence, what words could possibly convey 
what we feel? 
 

Our Lord has died and been laid in a tomb. The Apos-
tles have fled the scene and wonder if they’ll soon face 
the cross next. The Blessed Mother and the other wom-
en who stayed with the Lord to the end grieve. What do 
we do? We experience the stillness that the figures 
from the Gospel did, but we face it with anticipation as 
we know the joyful final act of this story. No other Mass 
through the year conveys the joy that we Christians 
have been given through the Lord’s Resurrection like 
the Easter Vigil.  
 

Again, if you haven’t experienced the Triduum, you 
won’t regret having done it. I suspect you’ll never go 
another year without attending it. 
 

One more bit of advice. Go to the website below some-
time on Holy Saturday, give yourself 20 minutes or so 
and read through the homily there.  
http://www.vatican.va/spirit/documents/
spirit_20010414_omelia-sabato-santo_en.html 
 

Yours in the Lord’s Service, 
Brian Cullen   
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Liturgies for the Week  
 

Mar.  24 Saturday  4:30 PM Dorothy L. McPherson 
 
Mar.  25 Sunday 10:00 AM Henry Barry   
      6:00 PM Palm Sunday Mass 
 
Mar.  26 Monday  9:00 AM Richard Cole 
 
Mar.  27 Tuesday  9:00 AM Gail Bergin 
 
Mar.  29 Thursday  7:30 PM Holy Thursday Mass 
 
Mar.  30 Friday  3:00 PM Good Friday Service 
   7:30 PM Stations of the Cross 
 
Mar.  31 Saturday  8:00 PM Easter Vigil Mass 
 

Apr.   1 Sunday  8:00 AM Easter Sunday Mass 
 

  10:00 AM Easter Sunday Mass 
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SAVE THE DATE . . 
 

Divine Mercy Sunday 
April 8th 

 
 

St. Catherine of Siena 
Church 

547 Washington Street 
Norwood 

 
1:00 PM  - 2:45 PM  -  Sacrament of          

Reconciliation in the Chapel and School Gym 
 
2:10 PM  - Recitation of the Most Holy Rosary, 

Glorious Mysteries, in the Church followed by 
the Chaplet of Divine Mercy 

 
3:00 PM  -  Celebration of Holy Mass in honor 

of the Solemnity 
 

Jesus says, “On that day the very depths of My 
tender mercy are open.  I pour out a whole ocean 
of graces upon those souls who approach the 
Fount of My Mercy.  The soul that will go to    
Confession and receive Holy Communion shall 
obtain complete forgiveness of sins and  
punishment.”  (From the Diary (699) of St. Maria 
Faustina Kowalska) 
 

“Used with permission of the Marian Fathers of 
the Immaculate Conception of the B.V.M.”  

 

Ministers’ Schedule  for Holy Week 
 

Thursday, March 29th 7:30 PM Holy Thursday Mass 
Lector Marney Barrett 
 

Eucharistic Ministers  Deacon Holderried, Dick Toland & 
 Mil Reissfelder 
 

Principals John Barrett & Margaret Rustrian 
 
Altar Servers Conor Curtin, Devin Hunt,  
 Ann Joyce & Julia Preskinis 
 ** 2 Altar Servers Needed ** 
 
Friday, March 30th 3:00 PM Good Friday Service

Lector Tom Leyden & Rachel Nelson 
 

Eucharistic Ministers Nancy Meagher 
 

Principals Ann Joyce & Margaret Rustrian 
 

Altar Servers Dahlia Leyden, Olivia Leyden, 
 Jesse & Maddi Peck 
 
Friday, March 30th 7:30 PM Stations of the Cross 
 

Altar Servers ** 3 Altar Servers Needed ** 
 
Saturday, March 31st 8:00 PM Easter Vigil 
 

Lector Christine Grudinskas, Jan Lent, 
 Jim Maguire & Dick Toland 
 

Eucharistic Ministers Deacon Holderried, Ann Joyce & 
 Mil Reissfelder 
 

Principals John & Marney Barrett 
 

Altar Servers Ann Joyce 
 ** 4 Altar Servers Needed ** 
 
Sunday, April 1st 8:00 AM Easter Mass 
 

Lector Margaret Rustrian 
 

Eucharistic Ministers Fred Connolly & Bill Reissfelder 
 

Principals Karen Mason 
 ** EM Needed ** 
 

Altar Servers Karen Mason 
 ** 3 Altar Servers Needed ** 
 

Sunday, April 1st 10:00 AM Easter Mass 
 

Lector Chuck Spiegel 
 

Eucharistic Minister Mike Curtin, Craig Foscaldo & 
 Ann Delaney Lendrum  
 

Principals Tom Daly & Michael Walsh 
 
Altar Servers Conor Curtin, Grace Foscaldo, 
 Devin Hunt & Sean Lendrum 


